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Happy Mother’s Day!  I found an interesting quotation from 

Mitch Albom that seems appropriate - “I realize when you look at 

your mother, you are looking at the purest love you will ever know”.   

Here’s to Mother’s everywhere.   

 
We had a wonderful time at the Madonna Dinner.  As we were 
hearing about Madonna’s program, we were entertained by two  

youngsters.  I don’t think it was planned but they stole the show. 

 
Welcome back PDG Bill and MaryAlyce Lupher from Pennsylvania. It was nice to see you at our 

last Cabinet Meeting for the year.  Speaking of our last Cabinet Meeting, oh no, my year serving as 

your District Governor is almost complete.  What a wonderful year it has been.  More on this later. 

 
Thank you to the Centerline Lions Club for hosting a Past District Governors Dinner.  It is always a 

wonderful event.  Great food and fellowship.   

 
The Lions had their Legislative Day at the Capitol in Lansing.  They had an opportunity to connect 
with their legislators and explain why we need to collect on the streets.  We have recently learned 
that our request for Roadway Collections as passed the House and is now on to the Senate. 
 
Congratulations to Lion Kimberly Thiede for receiving a 2017 Macomb County Volunteer Recogni-
tion.  Lion Kimberly is the first female president of the Fraser Lions Club, she secured a donation 
from the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation for the victims of the Fraser Sink Hole, she serves 
as the District’s GLT (Global Leadership Trainer) and much more.  Speaking of Fraser and the  



Sink Hole Victims, I am not sure if I mentioned what an outstanding event Fraser Lions Dana Fre-

ers and Patrick O’Dell put together to raise funds for victims.  Thank you. 

 
Multiple Convention in Traverse City was awesome!.  What a great time to meet other Lions from 

the great State of Michigan! 

 
Don’t forget to join us for our District Centennial Celebration Dinner Dance on Saturday, June 3

rd
 

at DeCarlo’s Banquet Center.  Great food, premium bar and a 100
th
 Anniversary Pin.  Odds are, 

we won’t have an opportunity to celebration the next 100 years, so join us NOW! 

 
I’m excited to report that the New Haven Leo’s Club, the only Leo’s Club in this District is reinstat-

ed and will be having an Induction Dinner on June 8 at 6pm at the New Haven Lions Club, 57882 

Lutes St, New Haven.  Cost is $10.00 per person. Please RSVP by May 31 to Lion Laura Harper 

at 586-690-5671. 

 
Have a good month, 

DG Patti Barr 



Since I wrote my newsletter article I learned with much sadness that our    
District Tail Twister, Lion Bob Blanchette, had passed away suddenly.  Lion 
Bob was dedicated to his family, his Lions Club and the District.  He was 
looking forward to his candidacy for 2nd Vice District Governor and I know 
many of us were looking forward to watching him grow as a Lion Leader in 
our District.  It is always difficult to hear of someone passing, but it is harder 
to deal with when it’s a friend.  Lion Bob was a friend to many.  Rest in 
Peace, Lion Bob.   



DGE John Bingham, Jr 
My Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 
 
What an exciting time and ride I've had getting 
to the point of becoming the District Governor 
for 11-A2!  It doesn't seem possible that this 
adventure started 3 years ago and that in a 
year I will join the Has-Been Club, as Jim 
Leach, Jr. called it. I've never met a finer group 
of Has-Beens! 
 
Though I celebrate becoming the DG it is with 
a heavy heart. The loss of Bob Blanchette, who 
had just announced he was going to run for 
2nd Vice District Governor, was quite a blow.  I 
am glad that he was able to fine me one last 
time as the District Tail Twister.  
 
A good time was had by all at the Multiple    
District Convention and it's always great to see 

old friends and to make new ones, as well.   
 
I got home from the Convention Sunday and left Monday for Rome, Italy. I am writing this article 
from Rome!  I'm here at the invitation of one of the Italian Lions Clubs and will be attending their 
convention this weekend. Although this is a personal trip, it gives me the opportunity not only to 
make new friends, but it allows me to promote my own Great District,11-A2! 
 
I'm scheduled to return June 7th and then Ileave for the International Lions Convention in Chicago 
on June 26th 
 
When I get back from Chicago I will be contacting clubs in Region 1 for club visits and I will fill in 
all of the other visits that I need to make.  
 
Until I get back all I can say is:  Ciao and Arriva Aderchi (probably not spelled right - ha ha as my 
computer died and I'm using my cellphone). 
 
DGE John 



1VDGE Jack Patton 
Hey there, Fellow Lions of 11A2!! 

Where did April go?? We are into May and it’s 

great weather time to work outside and get 

your yards in shape before we get ready for 

another beginning of a great Lions year. (That 

is only my opinion!) 

If you have not yet gone to a Madonna Dinner 

Night, you should really experience it for your-

self. I’ve learned more about the deaf         

community than I ever knew. It seems that 

some school systems don’t have the funds to 

help the hearing impaired students. This is why 

I am stepping up to be on the Madonna      

committee; ; I see a need. The word really 

needs to get out there that Madonna has 

camps for deaf children’s families. Madonna 

actually has camps, which we can support with 

scholarships, that the  whole family attends 

in the summer where they  learn how to sign with their child or sibling. It was a very informative and 
moving presentation that Dan McDougall gave. Please have your club support this program. 
 
So, the next event was the Beaumont Silent Children dinner. Of course, they do a great program, and the 
presentation was done very well. This program is very personal to me and Lion Charlotte, and we         
appreciate what they do for our communities. Just because this paragraph of my letter is short does not 
mean that I slight this program at all; I love it and thank you Royal Oak for starting this program. Lion 
Charlotte says just bring tissues when you attend!! The work they do is awesome. 
 
Moving on!  I will be doing the installation of the new officers at the THE Shelby Lions Club and the THE 
Clawson Club. I am honored to do these installations, and proud to bring more Lions into the Pride!! 
 
As most of you know, Lion Bob Blanchette has passed on to a greater life. We will dearly miss him. 
(Damn, the Dude was to be my 2nd DVG!) Brings tears to my eyes when I think about it.  Charlotte’s and 
my deepest sympathies go out to Cindy and the family. He will be deeply missed as a fellow Lion and as a 
wonderful man. 

 
I close this letter giving thanks for what I have in life, and appreciating what God has given me for my 
family and friends. Live each day as if it were your last. 
 
1VDGE Jack 



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Lioness Liaison  

Lorie Papa 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Carole Sullivan, sponsored by Jed Sprunger. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Valerie Saunders, sponsored by Judi Peruski. 

The Hazel Park Lions Club welcomes Jeffery Schenk, sponsored by Mary Ann Masiwchuk. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Sherina Nelson, sponsored by Caraig Jefferson. 

The Clawson Lions Club welcomes Bridget Morris, sponsored by Bob Blanchette. 

The Clawson Lions Club welcomes Cheryl Trotter, sponsored by Bob Blanchette. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Benjamin Schelke, Tammi Graber. 

The Selfridge North Macomb Lions Club welcomes Virginia Ciaramitaro, sponsored by J Kay 

Furby. 

The Selfridge North Macomb Lions Club welcomes Colleen Hirsch, sponsored by Bob Wilson 

The St. Clair Shores Lions Club welcomes Kenneth Anderson, sponsored by Dennis Oster. 






















